
  

 

Saturday:       5:00pm  
Sunday:       8:30am    

 Holy Communion is 
celebrated weekly on 
Saturday & Sunday 

 
 

Sunday School  
will resume in September 

 

Sat. Adult Bible Study     4:00pm 
Sun. Adult Bible Study   9:45am 
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255 E. Third Street, P.O. Box 414   Herscher, IL 60941  

Phone:  815-426-2262      

Web site:  trinitylutheranherscher.org   Email:  trinityher1@comcast.net 

Visit us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/trinityherscher 

A Prayer for  
Divine Guidance 

 
Loving Jesus, You are the 
one who goes before us to 
provide the way.  You are 
“the way, and the truth, 
and the life” (John 14:6).  
We humbly confess that we 
do not always know where 
we are going or how best to 
get there.  You are the light 
of the world; be our light in 
a world of spiritual 
darkness.  Keep our hearts 
and our feet moving in the 
right direction always. 
In Your name we pray. 
                          
                         Amen. 
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  Trinity Lutheran Church  
           Proclaiming, Teaching and Living the Gospel of Christ! 

College/Service Addresses 
 

If you have not already done so, please submit your (your child’s) 
college/service address to the church office. We like to keep in 
touch and Martha Circle arranges to send them a goodie box late in 
the fall.  Thank you!   : )  
 

Confirmation Class Forming 
 
 

Confirmation Classes will begin again this fall after Labor Day. 
Remember that Pastor Brown does not put a specific year or age on 
Confirmation. Rather, if you think your child is mature enough to 
take their place with the adults of the congregation, then they are 
welcome to join the Confirmation Class. Also, parents are welcome 
to sit in (Pastor Brown tries to get at least one adult to sit in).  
   

Class day/time to be decided.  It will be one of the following:  
Sundays immediately after Sunday School; Sundays at 1:00pm; 
Wednesdays after school.  This is why it's important to get your 
kids' names into Pastor Brown soon, so scheduling may be set up.  
 

Labor Day Parade 
 

We are looking for a volunteer to pull the float this year.  Please let 
the Council or Jane Benjamin know if you have a truck and would 
be willing to pull the float this year. 
 
We are also asking for donations of small wrapped non-melting 
candy/gum for the parade.  There is a bin in the Parish Hall for your 
donations.  We also need “walkers” to join in the fun and pass out 
candy along the parade route!  Thank you in advance!   
 
The Trinity Float assembly will take place Sunday, August 31st at 
10:30am.  Location details to be announced.  Contact Jane Benjamin 
to volunteer!  Labor Day Parade Float line-up 9:00am; Walkers/
Riders @ line-up 9:45am; Parade begins 10:30am.   
 
Thank you Don & Joanne LaChappell for heading up Trinity’s 
“cooling center” and Jane Benjamin for heading up Trinity’s float 
this year.   
 
This year’s theme is “Rooted in Community, Growing Together”. 
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The 2nd Commandment  
   
   
If you want to appreciate the 2nd Commandment, all you have to 
do is try to call your corporate insurance headquarters (or the large 
corporate entity of your choice) and try to get a hold of someone 
to handle a problem. After hitting various buttons, listening to 
terrible “muzak”, and being put on hold, you will be well prepared 
to delight in the wonderful blessing the Second Commandment 
deals with – God's Name.  
   
   
When we speak about God's Name we aren't just talking about sounds. You know God's Name 
– which means you have access to Him. You call upon His Name, and He will hear you. You 
don't have to go through phone trees, you don't have to repeatedly ask to speak to a manager. 
God simply hears you. Happily. Readily. In fact, God has baptized you, put His Name upon 
you. You are part of His family. Total and complete access to God, even after business hours! 
You take your problems to Him, and He will handle them in whatever way is best for you. 
Thus the gift of knowing God's Name.  
   
   
However, our sinful flesh, with it's messed up fears and loves, will try to abuse this gift. 
Misuse it as we say today. Take it in vain – in an empty fashion – as I learned it in my youth. 
That's what leads to all the silly, flippant things the explanation to the 2nd Command deals 
with. Why would I need to curse – God is for me. Why would I make silly oaths or boasts – 
God is my Savior. Why would I need to try to work witchcraft or satanic powers or use a 
horoscope or any of that mystic mumbo-jumbo when the Creator of all things knows what I 
need?  I certainly should never need to cross my heart and hope to die, especially over a lie!  
   
    
And yet, we can forget (as the hymn puts it) what a friend we have in Jesus. We can forget that 
we don't need to work around Him, or feel bad for bugging Him, or try to go it on our own. 
Nope – God has revealed Himself to you, and He invites you to pray. In fact, He actually prays 
with you. Jesus tells us to pray “Our Father” because Jesus likes to pray along with you. Paul 
notes that the Holy Spirit will pray in you and with you all the time.  
   
    
So – enjoy the gift. God likes to hear your prayer. He wants you to pray to Him. That's why 
our service is filled with prayer. (In fact pretty much every response the congregation makes, 
including the hymns – really, that's prayer to God – so go ahead and speak along and sing 
along.) God knows you, and He enjoys hearing you pray.  
 
 
Pastor Brown 
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Christian Education Schedule 

 
Sunday School will resume in September on Rally 
Day, September 7th.  
 

High School Bible Study will break for the 
summer.  Study resumes in September. 
 

Sunday Adult Bible Study is held Sundays at 
approximately 9:30am after Sunday worship.  We 
are studying the book of Revelation.    
 

Saturday Adult Bible Study is held Saturdays at 
4:00pm before the worship service. We are 
studying Luther on the 23rd Psalm. 
 

Facebook Live devotions are held online most 
weeks, Monday through Thursday at 8:00am.  

   

Be in the Word!   

It’s a great place to be! 

All are welcome. 
 

**********************************************  
 

Sunday School  
 
Our regular season Sunday School will kick off on 
Rally Day, Sunday, September 7th.   Watch the 
bulletins for details. 
 

Thank you from our  

2025  VBS Mission Recipient 
 

Thank you so much for all that you did in helping 
Georgie’s Closet.  You all went above and beyond 
what we all could have imagined.  Please know 
you are helping so many kids in need and giving 
tem some dignity.  Our hearts are so full.  Look for 
our storefront to be open soon.  We are grateful to 
you all. 
 
Thank you so much! 
 
The G.C. Girls 
Rachel, Allie, Becky, Ashley, & Kaysie 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Weekly Bulletin Deadline 
 

Items for the weekly bulletin are due in the church 
office each Wednesday by noon.  Thank you! 

 

Monthly Newsletter Deadline 
  

Articles, announcements and 
information for the September 
newsletter are due Thursday, August 
21st by 9:00am. Thank you! 
 
 

Pastoral Care &  

Regular Church Office Hours 

 

Pastor Brown will be in the office on Mondays & 
Wednesdays 8:00-11:00am-ish.  He will be happy to 
meet with you at other times as well, just call, text or 
email. 
 

Pastor’s Email:  pastorbrown.trinity@comcast.net 

Pastor’s Cell phone (call or text):  815-953-9995 

Pastor’s Office phone:                   815-426-2262 x102 
 

 

Diane Hart will continue to be in the office as often as 
needed.   Phone messages and email are checked 
multiple times daily. 
 

Diane’s Email:  trinityher1@comcast.net 
Diane’s Office phone:                    815-426-2262 x101 
Diane’s Cell phone (call or text):  708-307-2710 
 
******************************************** 

Missionaries 

 

Please continue to pray for our 
missionaries Rev. Shauen & 
Krista Trump and their family 
as they continue to share God’s 
love and spread His Word.   
The most recent postcard dated 
June 3rd from them is posted in 
the Parish Hall along with a 
current picture of their family. 
There are also copies of the 
June 5th Field Notes from Pastor Trump on the table 
in the Parish Hall. 

 

Villas at Herscher Services 
 

Worship services are planned 
for Villas at Herscher 
Mondays, August 11th & 
25th at 2:00pm.  Watch the 
bulletins for updates. 
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Kantor’s Korner 

 
August Hymn of the Month: “O Love, How Deep” (LSB 544) 
 
Hymns can easily be taken for granted. We sing at least six every 
weekend service and we can often forget the hymns we just sang 
by the time we pull out onto Park Street after a service! Every 
month, I would like to spotlight a specific hymn to bring it off the 
hymnal page, providing insight that goes beyond the few stanzas 
we get to sing it. 
 
“O Love, How Deep” holds a very special place in my heart. Back 
in sixth grade, this was the first hymn that really caught my 
attention. If I had to describe this hymn in one word, it would be 
“epic”. At least, that’s the word 12-year-old Caleb would use. 
Hymns written in a minor key are usually thought of as somber or 
serious (Consider LSB 450 - “O Sacred Head Now Wounded”, 
written in the key of A minor). In hymnody, however, minor keys 
are used to notate strength and steadfastness (Consider LSB 578 - 
“Thy Strong Word”, written in F minor). “O Love, How Deep” 
finds us in C minor, but also throws in A-flat notes in the second 
half of the hymn. Adding these A-flat notes creates major chords 
inside a minor key, resulting in a surprisingly… “epic”... sound.  
The other (much more important) component is the text. O Love, 
How Deep is a beautiful timeline of Jesus’ earthly ministry, and 
flows right through His Passion and Resurrection. Most notably, 
the repeated words at the beginning of each stanza serves as a 
reminder of God’s deep love “for us”.  
 
For US, He sent…  
For US, He prayed…  
For US, betrayed…  
For US, He rose… 
 
What an “epic” depiction of the love and mercy shown to us by 
our Father in heaven. All glory to our Lord and God / For love so 
deep, so high, so broad! (Stanza 7, Lines 1-2) 
 
 
 
Music Ensembles Start Up After Labor Day! 
 
Mark your calendars! Handbells and Adult 
Choir will start up the new music season the 
week of Labor Day. More information 
about rehearsals and the season schedule 
will be announced shortly! 
 
 
Caleb Dehning 

 

Trini-Teens Youth Group 

 
Trini-Teens Kick-Off Outing 
 
The newly re-formed Trini-Teens Youth 
Group celebrated the occasion with a 
Suite experience at the Normal 
Cornbelters’ “Faith and Family” Night! 

Trini-Teen 
members and 
families enjoyed 
VIP seats, 
ballpark snacks, 
soft drinks, and 
fun Kernel 
Collegiate League 
Playoff action. 

Stay tuned for more to come from the 
Trini-Teens! 
 
We also served lunch at the July 20th 
Voters’ meeting.  Thank you to the 
congregation for their generous support. 
 

******************************* 

 

Christ Lutheran High School-

Buckley, IL 
 



5 

 
Little Lambs Preschool 

 

How quickly July flew!  Summers are spent cleaning, organizing, then emptying and 
refilling the classroom, and no matter how long summer looks when we start, it shrinks 
at high speed.  Before we know it, August is here, and we are getting our kids ready for 
school and the preschool ready for Open House. 
 

Open House is the first time we meet many of our students.  It is always interesting to 
see how they do when their parents step away for the informational sessions, leaving 
them in the classroom to play.  Most have fun meeting their classmates and exploring the 
SUPER COOL toys, but there are usually a few who are sad or scared.  Our teachers are 
great at comforting them and encouraging them to see the fun side of things!  A class pet 

is also a big help; a living creature makes an excellent distraction, and it sometimes helps children to vocalize 
their feelings by prompting them to tell adults about how they think the animal might be feeling. 
 

Students aren’t the only ones who feel nervous.  Many parents are sending their child to school for the first 
time, and it can be hard for them to not worry about how their child will adjust to preschool.  Teachers also 
cover a lot of information at Open House, making for a very full evening for the adults.  This is one reason of 
many why we use the ClassDojo app to communicate with parents: they can send a message any time to ask 
for clarifications or address any concerns.  Teachers like being able to present information in multiple formats, 
so this app makes life better for us, too! 
 

Preschool has the earliest start date possible this year, so we will also be spending August preparing for the 
first day of preschool on September 2nd.  I pray that teachers at Little Lambs and Herscher start the new year 
feeling refreshed and are blessed with eager students and smooth beginnings! 
 

– Mrs. Brown 

                                 Little Lambs Open House 
 

Open House will be held Friday, August 22nd.  Pre-K 3 will be from 5:00-5:30pm.  
Pre-K 4 will be from 6:00-6:30pm. 

Raise Right Gift Card Program 
 

 

Trinity’s Gift Card Program through Raise 
Right—This program is available year-round.   
 

All orders will be placed on Mondays, allowing 
for delivery usually by Thursday of the same 
week (online orders will be submitted with the 
paper orders).  New customers please contact 
Diane Hart in the office for the enrollment code 
or with any questions.  Go to raiseright.com for 
more information or ask for a printed list of 
vendors if you prefer. 
 

 

Thank you for supporting Little Lambs 
Preschool simply by shopping!  
   
 

  LWR School Bag Supplies 
 

Trinity will be filling school bags with supplies for 
LWR.  School bags have been purchased with 
Thrivent seed money.  We are asking the congregation 
to purchase supplies and drop in the tub at church.  
 

Any cash donations will be appreciated.  School sales 
should be happening within the next month.  
 

Copies of the list will be on the table at church in the 
Parish Hall. Please remember, rulers need 30-
centimeters and ink pens need to be black or blue, no 
gel pens. 
 

4  70 sheets notebooks wide or college ruled 
1  30-centimeter ruler/one side inches 
1  pencil sharpener 
1  pair blunt scissors 
5  ink pens (black or blue, no gel) 
5  pencils  (not sharpened) 
1  box of 16 or 24 crayons 
1  2-inch eraser 
 

Please contact Connie Tranos 815-735-9592 with any 
questions. 
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Martha Circle &  

Trinity Sewing/Quilting Group 
  

Martha Circle will not meet in August.  We will meet 
Friday, September 5th for breakfast at 8:30am at the 
Herscher Restaurant. Visitors are welcome. 
Martha Circle members with the help of the 
congregation are buying school supplies to fill 
Lutheran World Relief school bags. Operation 
Christmas Child Shoe Boxes will be filled at St. 
Paul’s Grade School Saturday, October 4th. College 
and Service members will be sent goodie boxes in 
November. Anyone wanting to know more about our 
projects, please ask one of our Martha Circle or 
Sewing members.  
 

Trinity Sewing members consist of Martha Circle 
members and other congregation members that have 
joined in with us to make quilts. We also have four 
non-church members that join us and have become 
part of our group.  The quilters have 163 quilts 
completed. We started meeting twice a month to 
reach our goal of 200. We always need fabric and 
sheets for quilt backs. We need an individual that will 
iron our backs for us. If you are interested, come on 
Tuesday, August 5th at 12:30pm. Thank you 
Samantha for coming to help us on August 5th during 
your summer school break. 
 

Board of Education 
 

Please contact Laura Peters for the next Board of 
Education meeting date or with any questions. 
 

Church Council 
 

The Church Council will meet Tuesday, August 12th 
at 7:00pm in the Parish Hall.   

 

Hannah Circle  
 

 

Hannah Circle members, the books The Women of 
the Bible Speak that were chosen for our new study 
have been received.  You may stop in the church 
office for your copy if you would like it ahead of 
time.  They are $14.30 payable to Hannah Circle.   
 

 August Card Care:  Celia Brown 
 

 Herscher Council of Churches 
 

Herscher Christian Church will distribute food boxes 
from the Illinois Food Bank on Tuesday, August 12th 
beginning at 10:00am. 

  

 

 

Redeeming Life Outreach Ministries, 

Inc. (RLOM)-Illinois Expansion 
 

Look for the latest birth/baptism announcement 
from RLOM on the bulletin board kiosk in the 
Parish Hall! Both mother and child were baptized! 
  

Contact Barbara 
Schwark, Trinity’s 
Advocate to RLOM for 
updates or with any 
questions. 

 

 

LWML 

 
 

I would like to thank everyone who supported my 
going to the 40th LWML Convention in Omaha, 
Nebraska.  The convention was attended by 3,774 
women and men.  There were 33 grants approved 
along with a budget of $2,622,000.00 to pay for 
them.  The budget money is raised through the 
MITE boxes. You can be a part of this endeavor by 
picking up a MITE box on the table in the Parish 
Hall. When you have filled it up with your loose 
change, place it in the offering plate and it will go to 
national LWML to meet the goal. 
 

I would like to thank everyone who donated eye 
glasses for MOST (Mission Opportunities Short 
Term) Ministries.  They were very happy to receive 
the sixty pair of eye glasses along with several eye 
glass cases.  There are now sixty people who will be 
able to see much better. 
 

Thank you all again for your support of LWML. 
 
 

Ruth Kruse, your delegate to the convention. 
 
 
 

Looking ahead:   
Zone 18 Board meeting Saturday, September 13th 
at Trinity, Herscher beginning at 9am. 
 

Zone 18 Fall Workshop at St. Paul Bourbonnais 
Saturday, October 4th at 8:30am. A light breakfast 
then a short meeting will be held before packing the 
Operation Christmas Child Shoe Boxes. 
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Member Birthdays 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
2 Dianne Baker, Kristi Moritz 
3  Michael Thomas 
4  Mason Kruse 
5 Shari Collins 
6  Lois Brenneisen, Alexandria Inouye, 
 Jayla Nitsche 
7  Bristol Bisaillon, Jane Burke, Eric Meredith 
11  Kendra Hill, Brian Malone Sr.,   
 Donna Sharper 
12 Chloe Johnston 
13  Spencer Harrod, Jane Schwark 
14 Linda Bisailon 
15 Dale Simmons 
17  Beverly Dayhoff, Eric Gaus 
18  Josie Hinich 
20  Susan Bode 
21  Bennett Ferris, Gerald Kruse, Grace Wagner 
23  Rebecca Berger, Elliott Cox 
25 Nancy Varboncoeur 
28  Emma Fortado, Jack Wagner, Alicia Witheft 
29  Monica Harrod 
30 Roxanna Kruse, Randy Mahoney 
31 Sharon Dummer, Michael Kersten, 
 Abigail Zirkle 

 
Please notify Diane in the church office if there are 

any errors or omissions.  Thank you! 

 
 
 

A Birthday Prayer 
 
 

Author of life, thank You for creating me.  “In your 
book were written, every one of them, the days that 
were formed for me, when as yet there were none of 
them” (Psalm 139:16)  Thank You for loving and 
sustaining me this past year.  Please continue to guard 
and guide me in the year ahead and grow my faith in 
You.  Above all, thank You for the eternal life I look 
forward to through Your Son, Jesus Christ.   
In His name. Amen. 

 
 
 

Concordia Publishing House 
          Portals of Prayer 
    July-Sep., 2025, page 113 

 

Trinity Lutheran Church 

June 30, 2025 

Financial Summary 
 

      General  
    Beg. Balance          $  3,406.41 
 Receipts    43,244.07   
 Expense    32,169.86 

 Ending Balance  $14,480.62  

  

      Mission Fund  
 Beg. Balance  $  8,189.00
 Receipts      2,255.00     
 Expense      9,000.00                 
 Ending Balance $  1,444.00 

 
 

      Little Lambs Preschool  
 Beg. Balance             $  9,511.39
 Receipts         420.00      
 Expense                2,925.56 
 Ending Balance $  7,005.83   
 
 

Complete financial reports are 
reported at Quarterly Voters’ 
Meetings held usually on the 
third Sundays of January, 
April, July and October. 
 

Please contact Diane in the 
church office if you need to 
pick up your offering 
envelopes, have them issued, or wish to be removed 
from the offering envelope list. 
 
 
 

******************************************************** 
 

Parish Hall Rental/ 

Property Check-Out List 
 

The Parish Hall may be rented to Trinity members 
for various functions.  Please contact Diane in the 
office to schedule, remit rental fee, and obtain a 
copy of the guidelines. Reminder, the kitchen, 
tables and chairs should be left clean and floors 
swept.  Restrooms should be checked for tidiness. 
 
Also, any property borrowed (old tables, kitchen 
items, etc.) need to be signed out on the check-out 
sheet in the church office.  Please note, per the 
Church Council, the white tables and chairs may not 
leave the church property.  Also, all items used are 
to be returned clean and stored appropriately.   
 
Thank you! 
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LCMS Stewardship Ministry – lcms.org/stewardship 
Newsletter Article  - August 2025 
 
Jesus’ transforming presence 
 
“But Zacchaeus stood up and said to the Lord, ‘Look, Lord! Here and now I give half of 
my possessions to the poor, and if I have cheated anybody out of anything, I will pay 
back four times the amount.’  Jesus said to him, ‘Today salvation has come to this house, 
because this man, too, is a son of Abraham.  For the Son of Man came to seek and to save the lost’” (Luke 
19:8-10 NIV). 

Who knew, all those kids sitting in Sunday school were getting a lesson in stewardship! Generations of 
children have very often heard lessons based on the familiar account of Zacchaeus. The diminutive tax 
collector’s curiosity surrounding the person and ministry of Jesus is what the Holy Spirit used to set him on 
a collision course for a total stewardship transformation. This transformation, according to the text of Luke 
19, is not just about this life. This stewardship transformation is about eternity as well! 

Remember the story: Zacchaeus was a tax collector. Do not think of friendly neighborhood IRS agents. This 
was more like a toll booth operator, but the governing authorities did not set the toll. They would contract 
men to staff roadside booths and tax the commerce that was passing along the road. This was an enterprise 
full of greed and graft. The tax collectors would take as much as they could and only pass on a portion to the 
government. The rest did not go into the community chest either! It went into the pocket of the tax collector.  

This is why the people had such disdain for Jewish tax collectors. They were seen as both crooks and 
traitors. They were crooks in that they extorted their compatriots and others in the toll process. But worse, 
they were seen as traitors because their efforts supported the occupying Roman authorities. That is the real 
reason that the people would not make way so that short Zacchaeus could see Jesus.  

For this reason, he runs ahead and climbs a tree. He had heard all the stories. He wanted to see this Jesus 
with his own eyes. Mercy is on display. This hated crook and traitor gets a direct audience with Jesus — at 
Jesus’ own request! Jesus invites Himself to Zacchaeus’ house. This is where the transformation is about to 
take place!  

Notice how Jesus does it. He does not preach a three-week sermon series, nor does He ask Zacchaeus to 
make a pledge. There is nothing programmatic about Jesus’ approach. But Zacchaeus is completely 
transformed! The transforming force is the very presence of Jesus! Direct time with Jesus takes a crooked, 
selfish, criminal and makes him the most faithful steward.  

This new life of stewardship is marked by the promises made. First, he gives half of his ill-gotten gains to 
the poor. These are people whom he would not have defrauded at all! Yet, after spending time with Jesus, 
they are His first concern. Only after this does he double the requirement of the Levitical law on fraud. And 
what does Jesus say is the result? Salvation!  

Doing the acts of stewardship does not save. Rather, the faith in Jesus that is created by the Holy Spirit is 
what saves! This is critical for us to confess. Failed stewardship can and will cut you off from God. The only 
antidote for failed stewardship is the presence of Jesus.  

We do not need to run ahead and climb a tree for this presence of Jesus. He makes Himself available to us 
every week in the Divine Service. He speaks His Word of invitation to us in the pages of Holy Scripture. 
This, and this alone, transforms us from sinner to saint, from owner to steward of all that belongs to the 
Lord.  

Do you want to become a more faithful steward? Spend more time with Jesus. Make the Divine Service a 
weekly priority. Feast on Christ’s body and blood weekly! This is the great gift that brings salvation from 
God’s House to yours!  
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 From Prairieview 

 

I wanted to share some information with you all about our Community Enrichment Project. This project 
is a multi-year endeavor that will aim to improve the community that has supported Prairieview for over 
50 years. The first phase of the project will include: 
 

Updates to Prairieview's building; An updated community walking path on the grounds; A community 
daycare center on Prairieview's campus 
 

This is a very exciting project for Prairieview and our community! I wanted to reach out and ask all of 
you for your help to spread the word about the project and our fundraising efforts. We are aiming to raise 
$1,000,000 for the first phase of the project, and would love it if you would share the word about it to 
your congregations, friends, and community members! If you have any additional questions about the 
project, please do not hesitate to reach out to me at jlauritson@prairieviewlutheran.com 
 

Thank you all for your constant support! 
 

Best, 
Jared Lauritson, Dir. of Marketing and Development 
Prairieview Lutheran Homes | 403 N 4th St. | Danforth, IL 60930  

 
 
 

Prairieview 

Fall Festival 

Donations 

Needed 
 

We have been asked to 
donate books for the Fall 
Festival.  There is a bin 
in the Parish Hall for 
any donations.  
 
Thank you! 
 
The Fall Festival will be 
held at Prairieview 
Friday & Saturday, 
September 5th & 6th. 
 
Watch for more 
information as we 
receive it. 
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 Serving  Our  Lord  This  Month — August 2025 
 

             Elder/Communion Assistant  

 

August 02* Mike Bruner 
August 03* Don LaChappell 
 

August 09* Jerry Brutlag 
August 10* Joe Hart 
 

August 16* Kevin Kruse 
August 17* Al Janssen 
 

August 23* Jeremy Thurston 
August 24* John Varvel 
 

August 30* Jerry Brutlag 
August 31* Mike Bruner 
 

*Denotes Holy Communion Served                                                     
 

Altar Flowers  
 

Weekend or date: 
 
August 02/03  Available 
 
August 09/10  Don & Joanne LaChappell on the occasion of their great- 
   granddaughter Seraphina’s 1st birthday 
 
August 16/17  Available 
 
August 23/24  Chuck & Dianne Baker on the occasion of their 53rd anniversary 
 
August 30/31  Norma Bell in memory of Gene     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
Barb Kruse 

& 
Judy Sharper 

 

 

Usher Captains  Usher Team       
  

 

Van Schwark (Sat.)  Adam Crane; Kevin Peterson   
 

Bill Orr (Sun.)   Al Janssen; Chip Thurston; 
    Deb Weerts; Kim Weerts  
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    Trinity— August 2025 
54    

   SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
   

 

 
 

 
 

1 
 

2 

Communion 
Adult Bible 
Study 4:00pm 
Worship 5:00pm 

3 

Communion 
Worship 8:30am 
Adult Bible Study 
9:30am 
 
 

4 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 

5 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
Quilt Tying/
Sewing Group 
12:30-4:30pm 

6 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 

 

7 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 

8 

 

9 

Communion 
Adult Bible 
Study 4:00pm 
Worship  

10 

Communion 
Worship 8:30am 
Adult Bible Study 
9:30am 
 
 

 

11 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
Villas at Herscher 
Service 2:00pm 
 

12 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
Council 7:00pm 
 
 

13 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 
 

14 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 
 

15 
 

16 

Communion 
Adult Bible 
Study 4:00pm 
Worship 5:00pm 

17 

Communion 
Worship 8:30am 
Adult Bible Study 
9:30am 
 
 
 
 

18 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 
 

19 
 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
Quilt Tying/
Sewing Group 
12:30-4:30pm 
 
 

20 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 
 

 
 

21 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
September 
Newsletter 
Deadline 
9:00am 
 

22 
Little Lambs 
Open House 
Pre-K 3 
5-5:30pm 
Pre-K 4 
6-6:30pm 

23 

Communion 
Adult Bible 
Study 4:00pm 
Worship 5:00pm 
Christ Lutheran 
High School 
Benefit Auction 
(see page 4) 

24 

Communion 
Worship 8:30am 
Adult Bible Study 
9:30am 
 
 

25 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
Villas at Herscher 
Service 2:00pm 
 
 

26 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 

27 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 

28 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
Pastor Zoom 
Meeting 11:00am 

29 30 

       31 
Communion 
Worship 8:30am 
Adult Bible Study 
9:30am 
Float Assembly 
10:30am 

Sep. 1 
Labor Day 
Float line-up 
9:00am 
Walkers/riders 
line-up 9:45am 
Move in position 
9:50am 
Parade begins 
10:30am 

   
 
 

  

Deadlines for printing:  Bulletin announcement deadline-Wednesdays 12:00pm 
                      September Newsletter deadline-Thursday, July 21st by 9:00am 

Preview of September calendar dates: 
 

9/1 Labor Day Parade;  
9/2 & 9/3 Little Lambs Preschool Classes begin; 
9/3 Handbell Choir rehearsal;  Vocal Choir rehearsal date to be announced 
9/7 Rally Day-Sunday School & High School Bible Study resume 
Confirmation Class begins-date to be announced 


